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A Message from the Chair 

Dear Los Angeles Basin SPE Members, 

 
I hope everyone is having a safe and fun summer.  As you may know, the 
LA SPE is taking its annual summer break from having Board meetings and 

Technical Forum Lunches.  We plan to start again in September.  But there 

are still several issues that need to be addressed during the summer break. 
 

First, I wish to remind all members that the 2007 SPE Annual Technical 

Conference and Exhibit will be held in November in Anaheim.  I believe this 

is the first time the ATCE has been in Southern California in a quarter 
century!  I hope all LA SPE members will be attending this ATCE.  It will 

be a great opportunity to catch some top-notch technical presentations, see 

the latest vendor offerings, and network with friends and hiring corporations.  
I also wish to remind everyone that, as the hosting SPE Section, the LA SPE 

needs to supply over 100 volunteers to the 2007 ATCE.  If you are planning 

to attend the ATCE anyway, please consider volunteering for a half-day.  

We need people to help in each of 70 technical sessions, assist attendees in 
the Registration area, and take students on guided tours of the exhibit hall.   

 

Second, it is time again to have LA SPE Board nominations and elections 
for the SPE year of October 1, 2007 to September 30, 2008.  Brandy Fellers, 

as Vice-Chairperson, is to be nominated as the LA SPE Chairperson for 

2007-2008.  There are 3 regular Board positions open and the Vice-
Chairperson position is open.  We are accepting nominations for all of these 

positions.  If you are interested in a Board position or wish to nominate 

someone else, please forward a short resume to Scott McGurk as soon as 

possible at LOVESM@IX.NETCOM.COM. 
 

And finally, I would like to ask all LA SPE members to remember the LA 

SPE in their estate planning.  The LA SPE is a valuable and worthy 
organization.  We give out over $10,000 in scholarships each year to 

deserving students.  We support local colleges and high schools with out-

reach programs.  And we present the latest technologies at our Forum 
Luncheons.  We would like to do so much more, but it simply takes money.  

So please remember what the LA SPE has done for you, and do something 

in return for the LA SPE.  

 
Again, have a great summer and I hope to see everyone in September at our 

next Technical Forum Lunch. 

 
Scott McGurk 
Los Angeles SPE Chairperson 
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LA SPE Petroleum Technology Forum  2006-2007 Wrap Up 

 

The 2006 – 2007 Petroleum Technology Forum completed another successful year of ten 
monthly meetings at the Long Beach Petroleum Club.  Over 400 attendees enjoyed a variety of 
topics focusing on our industry. 
 

 

 

The June 12th meeting 
wrapped up the season.  Jerry 
Anderson, Executive 
Director of the Conservation 
Committee of California Oil 
and Gas Producers addressed 
nearly 50 LASPE members 
and friends about the 1929 

 

 

Committee formation, history and the current role of the CCCOGP in California’s petroleum 
industry.  The various programs of the CCCOGP, especially the orphan well program, were also 
reviewed. 
 
With a good crowd, there was plenty of opportunity to chat with friends and colleagues.  
 
The Program Year began with the September 19, 2006 meeting featuring an excellent discussion 
of computer security issues - “What Hackers Know That You Don’t” - by Jim Kelton, President 
of Altius Information Technologies.  If Jim’s talk doesn’t convince you to add a firewall to your 
home computer, nothing will! 

 

On October 10th SPE Distinguished Lecturer Midrul Kumar of Chevron Energy Technology 
presented “Heavy Oil Recovery – Recent Developments and Challenges.” This talk was well 
received by the 50 members and guests in attendance.  Dr. Kumar noted that while 70% of un-
recovered petroleum resources are heavy oil, it only accounts for 9% of production.  The key 
economic point was that heavy oil resources all have a long life and must withstand one or two 
economic cycles. 

 

 
Darrell with Brandy Fellers and Rick Finken 

On November 14th, Distinguished Lecturer 
Darrell Wood of BP Exploration presented 
“Water Injector Completion Design and 
Performance in Sand Prone Formations.” 
Darrell was greeted by the largest crowd of the 
season in the PetClub’s smallest room.  
Although inconvenient, cramped and hot, this 
was an excellent review of key issues affecting 
water injector design in unconsolidated sands. 

The talk was oriented to the North Sea, but the issues discussed are similar to those faced in the 
LA Basin; back flow causing sand fill, cross flow between zones, poor metallurgical design and 
applying the right completion design for different situations.  The pros and cons of the various 
designs were reviewed with the key take-away being that in mature waterfloods, injectors are 
every bit as important as producers. 
 
The December meeting featured Mr. Richard J. Miller, of R. J. Miller and Associates and his 
discussion of California’s market for oil properties and the major market drivers. 
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LA SPE Petroleum Technology Forum  2006-2007 Wrap Up (cont) 

 
While the California market is relatively small with few transactions available for analysis, Richard 
noted there were swaps of properties and that major owners cooperatively operated some large 
fields.  Examples of transaction types in each category and drivers were discussed.  There was good 
interaction with questions and comments from the audience of nearly 40 attendees. 
 
On January 9, 2007, Bob Visser, of Belmar Engineering and Management Services, presented a 
practically oriented discussion of factors affecting the price of our favorite commodity, crude oil.  
His presentation, “What Price Oil?” covered production and consumption, reserve/production ratios, 
alternate sources and likely places where new oil will be found.  As to the worldwide supply of oil, 
Bob made the very interesting observation that “if you have a 40 year supply of anything, it is not in 
short supply.”  Bob’s talk also was the occasion of the inauguration of the first annual crude pricing 
contest – the prediction of the price of 17o API crude on May 1, 2007.  The contest proved to be 
popular with the winner announced at the May 8th meeting.   
………………read on! 

 
In February, a packed house enjoyed Dr. Iraj Ershaghi’s discussion 
of new innovations in the oilfield. His talk, “Managing Smart 
Oilfield Assets and the Training Needs for Collaborative Decision 
Making” focused on improving recovery by reducing costs and 
improving efficiencies through an integrated planning and asset 
operation. He reviewed technologies for real time monitoring and 
bringing together widely dispersed expertise to solve problems. Dr. 
Ershaghi noted the technologies may be there, but often the trained 
manpower is not. 

 

A real bottleneck is that systems must be developed for use by personnel with minimal training. “We 
don’t have the time to train engineers as was done in the past and the curriculum is not keeping up.” 
One solution could be internships starting in high school or developing a hybrid petroleum 
engineering program focusing on visualization of large data sets, asset modeling and collaborative 
training. 
 
On March 13th, Dr. David Lumley, founder of 4th Wave Imaging, Inc. presented an excellent 
discussion of the application of time-lapse “4D” seismic technology to improved monitoring of 
reservoir depletion.  Amazing examples were provided showing movement of gas-water and oil-
water contacts of North Sea fields depleting over time. Areas of the fields that were unsupported by 
pressure maintenance and areas where sweep could be clearly seen. When it works, bypassed oil can 
be seen, the movement of injection fronts and flow across faults can be monitored and infill well 
locations can be identified. 
 
On April 10, 2007, SPE Distinguished Lecturer Tony Harrison of Santos Ltd. Presented an 
informative talk titled “Reserves Management & Auditability – Critical Requirements in Today’s 
Oil & Gas Industry.”  Tony spoke about petroleum reserves in general, key tests for booking them 
and the various classifications of reserves developed by the joint SPE, AAPG, the World Petroleum 
Congress and the Society of Petroleum Evaluation Engineers.  This updated classification system is 
now available.  The system, a matrix from prospective resources to proved reserves ordered by risk 
is summarized in the chart on the next page. 
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LA SPE Petroleum Technology Forum  2006-2007 Wrap Up (cont) 

 

 

 

Tony also reviewed Santos’ integrated approach to resource management – a scheme to identify 
resources and shepherd them from prospect status through production and sales.  The benefit of such an 
integrated system was perfectly demonstrated with the reserve growth of the Kern River field, 
discovered in 1899: 

! After 43 years of operation, it had reserves of 54 million barrels. 
! In next 43 years, it produced, not 54 but 730 million barrels. 
! At the end of that time, in 1986, it had “remaining reserves” of about 900 million barrels. 
! At end 2000 the field had produced 1,760 million barrels 

 
The May 8th presentation was a twosome - Barry Evans and Tom Walker speaking about current and 
future crude pricing to over 40 members and guests. After reviewing the types of price forecasts and 
their uses and pointing out the painful fact that none of them have done a very accurate job, Tom’s talk 
focused on a forecasting technique developed quite some time ago by Harold Hotelling. This pricing 
model is not specific to crude, but to the pricing of finite resources. Tom’s talk is available on LASPE’s 
website:  www.laspe.org.  
 
Barry Evans followed Tom with a discussion of factors affecting prices on an international basis. Barry 
pointed out the lack of solid knowledge of worldwide reserves.  The key point being the fact that 
national oil companies control 93% of reserves in the world, leaving only 7% to the Exxon-Mobils and 
Chevrons of the world. Note that Saudi Arabia, the largest reserve holder, has not published field-by-
field production data since 1982.  
 
These two excellent talks were complemented by the announcement of the winners of the crude pricing 
contest. The actual May 1, 2007 posted price of 17o Wilmington crude was $55.85. The Grand Prize 
went to Reza Rastegar, a Petroleum Engineering graduate student at USC with his forecast of $55.58, 
only $0.27 too low. Second place went to John Butters with a forecast of $56.50, $0.65 too high. 
 
Thanks to all of you who attended and helped make the 2006 – 2007 Program Year a success.  Plans for 
next season’s Petroleum Technology Forum are under way. LASPE member’s recent participation in 
SPE’s Distinguished Lecturer selection process has yielded the following distinguished lecturers and 
titles on the following dates: 

! December 11, 2007: Innovation in the Oil Field -- YOU can do it! - Phiroze Patel, Aera 
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LA SPE Petroleum Technology Forum  2006-2007 Wrap Up (cont) 

 
! March 11, 2008: Integrated Reservoir Modeling – Challenges and Solutions - Dr. Mohan 

Kelkar, University of Tulsa 
! April 8, 2008: Maximizing Oil Recovery Efficiency and Sequestration of CO2 with “Next 

Generation” CO2-EOR - Vello A. Kuuskraa, Advanced Resources International 
 
In addition, past SPE President, Arlie Skov will address us on October 9, 2007 with a discussion of the 
future of SPE and its role in development of the industry’s talented young engineers. 
 
The Forum meets the second Tuesday of the month at the Long Beach Petroleum Club from September 
through June of the following year. Since the SPE National ATCE will be meeting in Anaheim in 
November, we will be dark that particular month. The remaining five open dates are on the second 
Tuesday of September 2007 and of January, February, May and June in 2008. 
 

Note from LA SPE Board Meeting 

 
Brief notes from LASPE Board Meeting  
June 12, 2007, Long Beach Petroleum Club 
 
There was not a quorum at this meeting, but some informal notes are given below. 
1. Attendees  
Scott McGurk                      Chairperson 
Jack Smith                            Director, 2009, Scholarships, Science Fairs 
Mike Utt                               Director, 2008 
Vivian Bust                          Treasurer 
Pat Shuler           Secretary and Jr. Past Chairman 
 
Golf Tournament Update 
The golf tournament was a great success, with net proceeds estimated to be well over $20,000.  The 
final tally will be established soon.  Many thanks to Mark Shermaria and all others who helped.     
 
Young Professional’s Social 
Brandy Fellers organized this first social gathering, and it was a success.  Scott McGurk provided some 
insights about working in the oil industry to the roughly 35 attendees.  Thanks to Tiger Wireline for 
their participation and financial support. 
 
Continuing Education 
Haliburton presented a short course about the petrophysics of California turbidites.  There were about 
20 people who attended.  Thanks to Rudy Weibel for helping to organize this.   
 
ATCE 2007 in Anaheim 
There have been no significant updates since last month.   Scott McGurk has requested photos of local 
operations for a LASPE poster that will be at our booth; anyone who can help is asked to e-mail to him.    
 
Scholarships  
Jack Smith presented scholarship certificates and checks to the LA Basin recipients.  Thanks to Jack for 
organizing this most important outreach activity for our section.   
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SPE Charity Golf Classic 

 

 
 
The 2007 SPE Charity Tournament on May 18, 2007 was the best yet. 288 golfers enjoyed a sunny 
day at Los Serranos competing on the North or South Course. As always, the day kicked off with the 
Weatherford-sponsored BBQ, followed by practice on the driving range, the tournament tee-off at 
1:00 and the banquet and raffle at 7:00 

 

 

 
The Golf Tournament Committee did another 
great job and a special thanks goes to them and 
all their volunteers for organizing another very 
successful tournament.  The tourney was sold-out 
and raised over $20,000 to support scholarship 
and outreach programs within the LA Basin 
Section. Over the past four years, the Golf 
Tournament has brought in over $100,000 for 
these activities.  

 
 

 
Here are some pictures saluting a few of the many volunteers who made the Tournament such a 
success.  Apologies in advance for all those left out. 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Page 6 

 
             



Position Available 

 

Southern California Gas Company 

 

STORAGE FIELD ENGINEER 
 
In this position you will manage the operation and maintenance of natural gas storage wells and 
reservoirs to optimize gas storage performance and oil production. You will work closely with field 
operations personnel to ensure that injection, withdrawal and inventory objectives are met; generate 
field deliverability curves; analyze oil well performance and optimize production. You will identify 
and economically justify well workover and stimulation candidates, write workover programs, and 
supervise well servicing contractors; plan and interpret well tests; monitor and treat corrosion; as well 
as analyze options and costs for expanding storage inventory and withdrawal capacity.  
 
Requirements include experience in planning, permitting and supervising well workovers; knowledge 
of sand control techniques; experience designing and troubleshooting artificial lift, and a Bachelor’s 
degree in petroleum engineering (or equivalent). Knowledge of gas storage engineering, natural gas 
processing, liquids handling, water treatment/disposal and air quality regulations; and experience in 
planning/supervising well drilling to 11,000 feet is preferred. Experience with Wellview and 
Earthvision, and reservoir simulation know-how is a plus.  
 
Must have excellent verbal and written communication skills. 
 
As the nation’s largest natural gas distribution utility, we serve approximately 5 million customers 
every day. And that’s no small undertaking. Fortunately, we have a lot of great employees who thrive 
on challenge and work together to get the job done. To apply, please fax your resume to J Brunwin, 
Professional Staffing at 213-244-8151, or mail to: 555 W. Fifth Street, ML GT 15A3, Los Angeles, 
CA 90013.  To view all of our current opportunities, please visit us at www.socalgas.com/careers 
 
We are an equal opportunity employer and we support workforce diversity. 
 

Services Offered 

 
Reservoir  Management 

Dr illing Programs 
Water flood Optimization 
Ter tiary Recovery / EOR 

Economic Evaluation 
Acquisition and Divestitures 

 

Scott W. McGurk 
Petroleum Engineer ing Consultant 

LA Basin SPE Chairman 
714-403-9839 

LOVESM @ IX.NETCOM.COM 
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Please notify SPE Headquarters directly with change of address: P.O. Box 833836, 

Richardson, TX 75083 Tel: (800) 456-6863 Fax: (972) 952-9435 or go to 

http://www.spe.org/mbrservices/index.cfm 

We appreciate your feedback. Send your comments/suggestions/contributions to Larry 

Gilpin, Editor: larry@4thforge.com If you no longer wish to receive this newsletter, please 

send an email to  larry@4thforge.com  

 

Visit our website at
www.laspe.org

 
 

Continuing Education Course 
PROFESSIONAL REGISTRATION REVIEW 

COURSE FOR PETROLEUM ENGINEERING 
 

COURSE DESCRIPTION:  The Course covers most 
topics that are found on the State Board Petroleum 
Engineering Professional Examination.           
 

WHO SHOULD ATTEND: Engineers who are 
planning on taking the PE Examination in Petroleum 
Engineering this fall.  INSTRUCTOR: Bing Wines, PE 
 

LOS ANGELES COURSE (8:00 AM - 5:00 PM) 
      Monday through Friday   
 September 24 – 28, 2007 

 

For More Information:    405-722-6761      
E Mail:  bingwines@aol.com 
WINROCK ENGINEERING, INC. 

P. O. BOX 94005 OKLAHOMA CITY, OK, 73143 

 


